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These are very trying times indeed, as we, as a community and as a nation, attempt to come to terms with the              
seriousness of a pandemic that has turned our society on its head. I would like to commend our students and parents for 
the sensible decision making that has been evident in our community this week, as we follow the advice from our state 
leader and our Department of Education leaders and keep our children safe and healthy as best we can from home, or in 
a minimalised capacity at school. I would sincerely like to thank our school staff, who turn up every day with a positive    
attitude and a smile and a joke, despite the stress and uncertainty of what our work life is going to look like in the next 
couple of weeks and months. 
 
Work packs distribution 
Thank you to the staff and families for your support in the distribution of student work packs this week. It was a smooth 
and sensible process, and I hope you are able to manage to have your child working from home as best you can. These 
booklets are still available for collection until the end of the week. 
 
Online classrooms 
The exciting news is that students will be able to access an online Google classroom, from Monday, 30 th March. This 
classroom will be accessible from your child’s student portal page. Instructions on finding the portal page and accessing 
the classroom, through Google Classrooms, are attached. Your child’s username (firstname.lastname – sometimes with a 
number) and password are the same as what they use to log in at school. If your child has forgotten their username or 
password, please contact the school and we will issue it to you. Is your child willing to wear their school uniform when 
working from home? Mr Graham will keep wearing his tie! 
 
Codes for each classroom are as follows: 
Kindergarten: hqqgam6 
Year 1 and 2: w2oz2my 
Year 3 and 4: 4mdoe5d 
Year 5 and 6: paajup4 
If you have no way of accessing the online classroom. Please contact the school to discuss alternative arrangements.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Roof Maintenance 
The new roofing installation will continue, as we have had advice from School Infrastructure NSW that, while following 
stringent Health and Safety guidelines, the tradespeople working on our roof refurbishment are able to continue. The 
scaffolding will move out of the COLA on Monday, 30th March, and installed onto our hall and canteen, for completion of 
that roof. All work should be completed by the school holidays. Yay! 
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Outdoor Classroom 
Our school recently had an outdoor classroom constructed, which was partially funded via a community grant that we 
received. We are going to start surveying the students about possible names and potential uses for this outdoor       
classroom. Look out for a post on the online classrooms in the near future. A very exciting addition to our school! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you again to everyone for their kind words and support. I really sincerely hope you all remain safe and healthy 

over the next couple of weeks. 
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